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RENEW YOUR SG MEMBERSHIP!! SG SURVEY 

(Cue the cheesy PBS pledge drive jazzy music) 
 
Can you believe it?!  It's that 
time already - to renew your 
Support Group membership!   
 
Why should you do it 
now?  Here are four great 
reasons.  
 

 
1) Donôt miss any Support Group activities and benefits,  

2) Receive a $5 discount - it is only $35 for the whole 
year (membership lasts from June 2017 - May 2018)  

3) Help the faithful Support Group administrative team 
as the earlier in the year we receive and process your 
membership, the less work we have in the crunch time 
during August registration.   

 
Wait, that's only THREE reasons!  Right, here's a brand 
new, awesome FOURTH reason.... 
 
4) If you register by May 17th you willé 
 

(drum roll) 
 

be entered into a drawing for a SG free 
membership (okay, actually a refund)! 

 

It only takes a couple of minutes to fill out 
the online membership form and pay your 
annual fee here.  Don't put it off.  Do it 
today!  (The short survey will 
come right after you pay.) 
 
But, the excitement doesnôt end there... 

You can have ANOTHER opportunity to win a free SG 
membership by filling out a short survey about what you 
think about the Support Group.   
 

Again, complete this survey by May 17th 
and you will be entered in a drawing for a 
free SG membership!  
 
If you do not plan to get a SG membership for next year 
(which would make us sad, but we'd understand) simply 
click on this link to take the survey only and not renew.  
Or grab your new SG membership and take the survey 
while completing your membership information.  Simple 
as that! 

APRIL 2017 

Bees!!! 
 

Are you interested in 
participating in a Bible Quiz 
team?  Please contact Darlene 
Odenwald, the Support Group Bee 
Coordinator a.s.a.p. at 
sgbee@hche.org! 

Need some 
homeschooling 
encouragement? 
Listen now to 
past CHEC 
conference 
sessions  
on the High 

Country website! 

Check out the 
Student 
Classified 
Ads on  
page 9! 

hche.org
http://www.hche.org/
https://highcountryhomeeducators.wufoo.com/forms/z1yj4re61tb9fkt/
https://highcountryhomeeducators.wufoo.com/forms/zfv1sjl1okry6w/
mailto:sgbee@hche.org
http://www.hche.org/listenOnline.jsp?SectionID=3
http://www.hche.org/listenOnline.jsp?SectionID=3
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¶ Tuesday, May 2, 6:30 to 8:30 pm ï 
Mandatory Graduation Rehearsal at New Life 
Church Sanctuary.  Graduate and all parents 
that will be on stage must attend. 

¶ Saturday, May 6, 10:00 am to 12:00 pm ï 
Graduation Ceremony.  Arrive no later than 
8:30 am for final walk-thru, class photo, and 
setting up memory tables for the reception. 

 

If you have any questions, please read over the 
Graduation 2017 webpage and the FAQ booklet.  You 
can also contact Greg and Renee Carlson at 
SGgraduation@hche.org.  

SENIOR GRADUATION NEWS LEGACY SPORTS 

Last year was so fun letôs do 
it again.  Meet up for some 
fun at Dart Warz ð an 
indoor foam dart battlefield 
(5850 Championship View).  
Join in with other High 
Country teens Thursday, 

April 20th from 6:15 pm until ~ 8:30 pm.  Play is $7.00 
per hour.  Your teen can play for 1 or 2 hours.  Several 
parents are needed to assist as chaperones.  If you are 
willing to help with this please email Carolynn Halton at 
the4haltons@verizon.net.  Sign up HERE  by April 24th.   
 
If you have not completed an Activity Release and Consent 
form this year please do so HERE . 
 
Save the date:  Park Day - Thursday, 
May 20th, 1:30-3:30 pm.   Place to be 
announced in the May newsletter 
                                                                                                                             
Parents and siblings of teens please 
stay and share in the end of year fun!   

Colorado Legacy Sports is a Christ-centered program 
focused on glorifying Jesus Christ in the sports arena. 
The vision of CLS is to provide home-schooled families with 
another option to participate in sports. We want to deliver 
quality in athletics while also promoting quality in character. 
All of our coaches have a passion for kids, sports and 
building Godly character through athletics. We offer a whole 
person approach, ministering to spirit, soul & body.  
 

2017 Spring 
Basketball Open Gyms 
Open to middle and high school guys and 
gals. No formal registration is required. 
When: April 11th and 25th, from 5-7pm. 
Where: Banning Lewis Ranch Academy 
Address: 7094 Cottonwood Tree Dr. C.S.80927 
Cost: $5 
Must have a current Activity Release Form on file-Can 
print one from our website 

CLS Basketball Page 
 

Coed Intramural HS Volleyball 
We have 6 teams playing.  Come out to watch! 

CLS Volleyball Calendar 
 

2017 Summer 
Watch our website for all the summer activities coming up 
¦ High School Girls June Volleyball League 

¦ Parade Camp for Band to March in the 4th of 
July Parade in Monument 

¦ Basketball Activities 

¦ 4's Volleyball Tournament 

REGISTRATION OPEN NOW! 

DENVER MUSEUM OF NATURE AND SCIENCE 

Date: May 12, 2017, Friday, 10:30 am 

Cost: $5.50 per person 
 

The largest collection of Viking artifacts to visit North 
America is coming to Denver!  

¶ See full-scale model Viking ships. 

¶ Virtually excavate a Viking ship layer by layer, 
uncovering rich discoveries like weapons, tools, and 
animals just as archaeologists did. 

¶ Examine dozens of artifacts showing the work of 
highly skilled craftspeople who used many different 
materials, including textiles, wood, metal, bone, 
leather, glass, and ceramics. 

¶ Experience Viking daily life by engaging in activities 
that explore traditional clothing, competing in 
authentic Viking games, and testing your strength 
using an accurate model of a Viking sword. 

¶ Learn about Norse mythology and see displays of 
beautifully crafted swords and armor, and religious 
iconography, including the earliest known 
Scandinavian crucifix. 

FIELD TRIPS 

IMMERSE TEEN GROUP 

http://www.hche.org/graduationpage.jsp?SectionID=3
http://www.hche.org/db_images/Frequently%20Asked%20Questions%202016.pdf
https://d.docs.live.net/e969e1e541624cc3/Documents/HCHE%20Newsletters/2016-2017/sep/SGgraduation@hche.org
http://www.hche.org/eventList.jsp?EventType=2&SectionID=3
http://www.hche.org/eventList.jsp?EventType=10&SectionID=3
http://www.hche.org/eventList.jsp?EventType=10&SectionID=3
http://www.hche.org/eventList.jsp?EventType=10&SectionID=3
http://www.colegacysports.com/basketball--fall---winter-season.html
http://www.colegacysports.com/volleyball-calendar.html
http://www.hche.org/eventList.jsp?EventType=2&SectionID=3
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EPIC SKI PASS 

Homeschool Day at the 
Capitol 

Friday, April 7, 2017 

Homeschool Day at the Capitol is 
both a fun field trip (too many 
activities to list, including 

Constitution 101 classes) AND the #1 way to make 
an impact on your legislatorsô support for 
homeschooling freedom.  More info here. 

Pre-registration is open for discounted prices.  $89 
for the full conference or $19 for a shopping pass.  
Spouse included for free.  Add children + 
grandparents for $30 for the conference or $10 for 
the shopping pass.  Find all the details at 
www.rockymountainhomeschoolconference.com 

 

FATHER SON RETREAT 
Crooked Creek Ranch in Fraser, Colorado 
Coming August 31 - September 3, 2017 

SUPPORT GROUP POSITIONS 

The Support Group relies upon its members to share the 
load and to provide leadership for today and for the 
future.  
 

We currently have a FULL team, but if you are 
interested in getting involved in leadership let us know.  
We currently have opportunities for volunteering to 
help with our Formal and Graduation (see page 2).  
 

Please email SGAdministrator@hche.org for more 
information. 

CHEC 

 

PRAY FOR FORMAL 

 

Registration for this popular day camp is now open!! 
Only $25 per student.  There is also a free parentsõ 
program.   
 

http://www.912ppp.com/2017_Camp/Camp_Home.html  

This is such a great deal!  Be sure to get yours early 
for next year!  The Epic Pass is available for grades 
K-5 and includes 4 days of free skiing/riding at each 
resort (Vail, Beaver Creek, Breckenridge, and 
Keystone) plus a first timer ski/ride lesson with 
equipment rental. 

Friday, April 7, 2017 

See our web page Jr/Sr Formal for dress code and 
updates.  Please pray for our young ladies and 
gentlemen for a fun-filled, Christ-honoring evening 
of celebration! 

ROCKLEDGE RANCH 

CONSTITUTIONAL DAY CAMP 

https://chec.org/events/homeschool-day-at-the-capitol/
http://www.rockymountainhomeschoolconference.com
http://www.912ppp.com/2017_Camp/Camp_Home.html
http://www.rockymountainhomeschoolconference.com/
mailto:SGAdmin@hche.org
http://www.chec.org/
http://www.912ppp.com/2017_Camp/Camp_Home.html
http://www.snow.com/epic-pass/info/epickids_colorado.aspx
http://www.snow.com/epic-pass/info/epickids_colorado.aspx
http://www.hche.org/eventList.jsp?EventType=3&SectionID=3
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SUPPORT GROUP FAMILY INTERVIEW FAMILY INTERVIEW CONT. 

Those of you who have been around High Country for a 
number of years may have noticed a family you recognize 
roaming our halls.  Perhaps you are confusedéAre they 
new?  No, Iôve seen them before, but it was a few years 
agoéYES, thatôs Hopeébut she seems a lot taller nowé. 
Sure enough, the Mellinger family is back at High Country 
ï for the third time!  Paxton Mellinger, like many in our 
community, serves in the military, specifically the Air 
Force, working wth GPS and weather satellites and 
rockets ï yes you can really say you know someone who 
is a rocket scientist!  The military has kept the Mellingers 
moving around during the last few years, but they are 
grateful the Lord always seems to return them to what they 
call their ñhome baseò of Colorado Springs. 
 
Paxton and Lisa met as university students in Missouri ï 
she was a biology-Chinese major while Paxton studied 
electrical engineering.  Paxton and Lisa moved to 
Colorado where they wed and Lisa got ANOTHER degree 
ï this time in nursing from UCCS.  Next they moved to 
California where Lisa actually had a short stint as a 
Hollywood actress!  Then they were Christian workers in 
China for three years, followed by a return to California 
and another return to Colorado Springs.  This time brought 
the expansion of their family ï when they adopted Hope, 
at age one, from China.  A few years later, they also 
adopted 2 İ year old Josiah (again, from China).  Next, 
their adventures continued ï they moved to Virginia, back 
to the Springs, then Georgia and nowéback to the 
Springs again!  Hope and Josiah are now 12 and 10 
respectively. 
  
Lisa admits that homeschooling is challenging for her.  
She homeschooled both of her children until the Lord 
released her to register Josiah with a full-time program.  
But He called her to continue as Hopeôs primary teacher.  
Lisa wants High Country families to know that her family 
has experienced struggles in their homeschooling journey.  
They entered the homeschooling adventure because they 
wanted more family time together, to instill Godôs principles 
in their kids and teach them to their strengths.  But their 
journey has met with some unexpected twists and turns.  
What they have found is that reliance on the Lord is 
paramount.  Parenting and especially adding in 
homeschooling to the parenting mix, means taking on a 
lifestyle of intense spiritual warfare.   
 
This is where High Country comes in.  Lisa states that she 

so appreciates the support she finds at High Country.  She 
has been encouraged in so many ways, particularly 
serving on the prayer team and while attending Momôs 
Group.  She has also really enjoyed serving on both the 
Enrichment and Support Group leadership teams.  When 
the Mellingers moved to Virginia and Georgia, they found 
nothing like High Country ï one coop they joined even 
contained mom-bullies!  So every time they return to the 
Springs, their appreciation for High Country has grown. 
 
To balance out their academic pursuits, the Mellingers 
enjoy a variety of hobbies.  Paxton  and Lisa are both 
marathon runners while Hope and Josiah are passionate 
about soccer.  Hope and Lisa take back to back piano 
lessons (and are thrilled to have returned to their beloved 
Springs teacher now as well!).  Once they settle in more to 
their old hometown/new house, they plan to raise chickens 
and hope to travel on a Short-term Mission Trip together ï 
the kids especially want to find a STM in which they can 
use soccer to evangelize. 
 
Youôll find Hope in various classes (rock on In Joy!), Lisa 
coordinating field trips and their men folk at various High 
Country family functions.  So welcome back, Mellinger 
family!  We are so glad youôve returnedéagain! 

HOMESCHOOL LEGISLATIVE REP 

One of our faithful, long-time HCHE 
moms is now the Homeschool 
Legislative Representative for 
CHEC! 
 
Read her blog and stay informed 
with legislative updates:   
https://chec.org/author/carolyn/ 
 

Also read more on p. 36 of the current CHEC magazine 
https://chec.org/connect/get-the-free-magazine-and-
enews/the-homeschool-update/ 

Save the Date 
 
 
 
 
 
Thursday, October 5th 
New Life Church Theater 

You are invited to Youth Prayer on Wednesdays during 
Enrichment Classes from 9-9:30 am in room 263. We 
would love for you to join us!  

STUDENT PRAYER 

https://chec.org/author/carolyn/
https://chec.org/connect/get-the-free-magazine-and-enews/the-homeschool-update/
https://chec.org/connect/get-the-free-magazine-and-enews/the-homeschool-update/
https://highcountryhomeeducators.wufoo.com/forms/xrt02nv0pldq54/











